Minutes of the Allotments Committee Meeting held in the Council Chamber, Town Hall, Bideford on Tuesday 21 September 2021 at 6.04
pm

PRESENT:

North Ward
Councillor J Herron
East Ward

Councillor J Craigie
Councillor Mrs J Gubb (Chairman)
Councillor ] McKenzie

South Ward
Councillor S Inch
Tricks

Mr S Long

IN ATTENDANCE:

Mr R Coombes (Deputy Town Clerk)
Mr C Cornish (Marland, Chairman)
Mr D Maund (Handy Cross, Chairman)

12.  APOLOGIES FOR ABSENCE

Councillor Mrs L Hellyer (East Ward, personal) and Mr K Jackson (Tricks, personal).

13. DECLARATIONS OF INTEREST ON ITEMS ON THE AGENDA

There were no declarations of interest.

14. PUBLIC PARTICIPATION PERIOD

There was no public participation.

15. MINUTES

The Minutes of the Meeting held on 13 May 2021 were approved and signed as a correct record.
(Vote - For: 5, Against: 0, Abstentions: 1)

16. MARLAND SITE

Mr Cornish believed that it had been a good year for the Site noting that it had performed well in the Inter-Site Challenge.

The Plots are looking well, the new wildlife area is thriving, beetroot has suffered and that a “purge” on plastic has been very successful -
all unrecyclable plastics have all but gone.

17. HANDY CROSS SITE

Mr Maund indicated that the Site was similarly looking well.

A new Committee had been voted in at the AGM held on 11 September 2021.

There are a number of ideas in the pipeline that will lead to an improvement of the Site.

He noted that Handy Cross had won the Inter-Site challenge.

18. POLLYFIELD SITE

The Clerk advised Members that he had visited the Site on a number of occasions during the year, along with the Chairman, Maintenance
Supervisor and Assistant to the Town Clerk (who has worked diligently on the administration and liaison with Site representatives); he had
recently spoken with the former Committee Representative.

The Site is looking as well as it has for some time.



There have been some eager new tenants who have hit the ground running and made an excellent impression.

There are one or two empty plots and a small number of others that do need work.

He advised the Assistant to the Town Clerk has corresponded with various tenants to encourage work and, indeed, served Notice.
He noted that withdrawal of the skip facility had not had an adverse impact upon the Site.

19. TRICKS SITE

Mr Long believed that the Site was in a terrible state. He noted that the Council had worked to encourage tenants to work their plots. He
believed, though that those who had not attended their plots, when served Notice, simply left, leaving a garden that had not been
attended for a long period. The lack of commitment impacted upon neighbouring plots. He felt that there were a number of tenants who
should be relieved of their tenancies.

He advised that the fence was in good order but raised concerns about the presence of Dutch Elm disease.

The Clerk advised that he would be seeking to engage an arboriculturist to attend the boundaries of the Tricks, Handy Cross and
Pollyfield Sites following a survey.

Mr Long requested that to preserve the hedges and avoid creating any holes, and opportunities for unauthorised access, the trees /
undergrowth should be reduced to hedge level.

Discussion followed on stricter enforcement of procedures in an effort to ensure good cultivation of plots - there is a waiting list.
It was noted that a cadre of tenants do in addition to maintaining their plots also help and support the wider Site community.

20. ORDER OF BUSINESS

It was proposed by Councillor Inch, seconded and

RESOLVED: That a change is made to the Order of Business to allow for Item 10 to be considered before Item 9, allowing for the Budget
recommendation to inform the Rent Level decision.

(Vote - For: 6, Against: 0)

21. CLEANING AND MAINTENANCE BUDGET FOR 2022/23

After a discussion on the needs of the individual sites in the coming year it was:

Proposed by Councillor Inch, seconded by Councillor J Craige and

RECOMMENDED: A budget of £3564.25 for 2022/2023: to be financed from the expected income.
(Vote - For: 5, Against: 1)

22. LEVEL OF RENT FROM 2022/23

Members having made recommendation on a balanced budget, it was:

Proposed by Councillor Inch, seconded by Councillor Craigie and

RESOLVED: That the Council increase the level of rents to £37 for a full plot and £19.50 for a half plot for the year 2022/2023. The
deposit rate will remain at £25.00.

(Vote - For: 5, Against: 1)

23. ASSOCIATION LEASES

Following discussion, it was:

Proposed by Councillor Craigie, seconded by Councillor Herron and

RECOMMENDED: That the Marland and Handy Cross Allotment Sites remain self-managed under the same terms as before.

(Vote - For: 5, Against: 1)

The Chairman, having established that there was no further business to discuss, thanked the Members for their attendance and
concluded the Meeting at 6.40 pm.
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